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1. Project proposal 

 

Cats’ eye reflective buttons were placed on three sectors of the national roads in the 

Romanian county of Salaj. Their purpose is to inform drivers of a specifically difficult road 

sector and increase night time visibility, as well as encouraging drivers to reduce speed. 

 

2. Site to be treated 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Picture of the team 



 

- Why this site? 

The three sites selected for treatment were problematic, showing a high number of accidents, 

according to Police statistics. The main sector treated is still considered a black spot, with more 

than 10 accidents occurring on the same road sector during the last 5 years. The two other road 

sectors treated were in danger of becoming black spots as well. The main causes for accidents 

were speeding, taking over without proper preparation and running off the road. Most of the 

accidents occurred at night due to the improper marking of the road, as well as poor weather 

conditions (fog). 

 

 

3. Content visit 

 



 

 

  

 

The content visit was taken on the 3
rd

 of May 2011, approximately one month after the sites were 

treated. The STARS team was joined by the deputy Chief of the County Police, Mr. Remus Clitan. The 

students also received support from the Head of the County Traffic Police, Mr. Vasile Sabau. The 

students team was also supported by their University coordinator, Mr. Andrei Ignat, in charge of the 

traffic department. 

 

4. Implementation process 

 

Installation process 

 

 

 

 

The reflective devices were inserted into the road to ensure their stability. They follow the markings on 

the main axis of the road in an area where overtaking is permitted. The reflective buttons are fixed at 

closer intervals as the road nears a left turn. Moreover, the color of the reflected light is white in the 

direction of traffic and red for incoming traffic. 

 

 

 



 

 

 

5. Next steps 

 

Police recordings of speed measurements were taken both before and after the sites were 

treated. Moreover, the speed was limited to 70 km/h for the main site treated (black spot). 

Drivers were given questionnaires which they had to fill in, giving their opinion on the measure 

to treat the site. Most of the respondents positively appreciated the measure. Moreover, drivers 

using the road frequently said they specifically reduced their speed at the site while driving at 

night due to the treatment. 

 

 

 

 

6. Additional information 

The project raised interest in the local press. The STARS team sent a press release to the local 

media, who published an article about the project on April 7
th

. Another press release will be sent 

in July 2011, showing the results of the treatment, including police statistics. It is envisioned that 

the Head of the Traffic Police Department, Mr. Sabau would hold a press conference with the 

exact percentages for speed reduction and accidents. 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


